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2/10/17, 12(21 PMRe: 3167 E. Lake Sammamish Shorelane SE - Lindsey Ozbolt

Page 1 of 2https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageItem&ItemI…uSZuYq%2BUoraUsAABipHm3AAA%3D&IsPrintView=1&wid=70&ispopout=1

Re: 3167 E. Lake Sammamish Shorelane SE

Thank you, Lindsey. In the event that our request is not granted, what is the process the county will follow to remove and replace
fences, hedges, irrigation systems, and landscaping retaining walls? 

Thanks again,
Dena Suzuki 

Sent from my iPhone 

> On Jan 19, 2017, at 8:11 AM, Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us> wrote:
> 
> Dear Dena,
> 
> Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application
for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).
> 
> Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record.  At the close of the comment period, all
comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response.  You will be included in future notices the City
issues for this proposal.
> 
> Regards,
> 
> 
> Lindsey Ozbolt
> Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
> 425.295.0527?
> 
> 
> ________________________________
> From: d suzuki <denasuzuki@me.com>
> Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2017 11:21 AM
> To: Lindsey Ozbolt
> Cc: denasuzuki@me.com
> Subject: 3167 E. Lake Sammamish Shorelane SE
> 
> Dear Lindsey,
> 
> You are likely overwhelmed with correspondence regarding comments on the 60% trail plan, however we would greatly
appreciate it if you would kindly take our comments into consideration. I will list in bullet point to make it quicker for you to
review and consider.

Dena Suzuki <denasuzuki@me.com>

Fri 1/20/2017 10:21 AM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;
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> 
> - We live at 3167 E. Lake Sammamish Shorelane SE
> 
> - We are grateful that it appears that the trail itself will not impede our property, however the  grub and clearing line shows
considerable damage to our property and privacy. It appears that our fence and entire arborvitae hedge and laurel hedge would
be destroyed. The CG line appears to be within only a few feet from our home, which would also mean that our landscaping
retaining walls will be destroyed.
> 
> - There is ample room for construction without destroying our fence, hedges, and retaining walls. We respectfully request that
the GC line is moved just to the other side of our our fence.
> 
> Thank you in advance for your consideration. We are really concerned about our privacy and security and hope this minor
adjustment can be made.
> 
> Regards,
> Dena Suzuki
> denasuzuki@me.com<mailto:denasuzuki@me.com>
> 
> 
> 
> 

mailto:denasuzuki@me.com
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Re: Sammamish Trail

Dear George,
 
Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 
 
Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record.  At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response.  You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.
 
Regards,
 
 
Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527 ​

From: geobarber@comcast.net <geobarber@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2017 2:30 PM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: Sammamish Trail
 
Dear Lindsey, Iam  writing to add to my e-mail sent to you on Jan 10th. After meeting with King
County  on Jan 17th and going over their plans I have the following comments as affects our
residence at 181 E Lake Sammamish Parkway SE. The major concern is the removal of our
current entrance driveway from the Parkway which is substituted with a entrance substantially distant
to the south. The  change makes access to a fire hydrant difficult as well as access to mail boxes.
The new proposed road alignment offers no turn around at roads end for fire or other emergency
vehicles and the long road with many residences offers less safety to neighborhood children. We are
on plan pages 58 and 59 of 135 and suggest an alternate drive way access be investigated by
keeping drive way #19 open and close drive way #18 to serve the 5 home owners in this area, and
not extend the road further south , . as the grass area behind 185 absorbs much of the water coming
from the trail area, and would become a problem when overlayed with asphalt..as there is no drain
available in that area. Currently there is no landscape plan for the driveways being closed, hopefully

Lindsey Ozbolt

Thu 1/19/2017 8:14 AM

To:geobarber@comcast.net <geobarber@comcast.net>;
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those will be forthcoming and substancial..We  are currently affected  by trail noise, hopefully we will
not have to view this traffic also. We hope you will encourage the county to keep as much of the
current landscape screening as possible, a few feet one way or another will make a big difference to
our life style and property values. Regards George Barber
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Comments on 60% Design 453+61.87 and 454+00

Lindsey,

Here are our comments/questions related to station numbers 454+00 and 453+61.87.  We own both properties.

454+00:

1. We will lose about 5-10’ of parking depth when the guardrail is constructed east of where it is now.  This creates a huge parking problem for
us.  The parking area is shared by 5 properties.  Right now we barely have enough room to park the cars at an angle and have cars get in and
out and around each other.  The parkway hillside is to the east of the parking area.  We’d like to request the county replace the amount of
footage we are losing on the trail side of the parking area with an equal amount of footage on the parkway side of the parking area.  Suggest
constructing a retaining wall to replace the parking area depth we will lose from a wider trail.  If we can’t get ample room in the parking area,
then the homeowners will not have access to their properties.  In addition, if the owners have to park on the parkway, then the bike lane will
be blocked, which will create a dangerous traffic situation for bikers and automobiles.

2. Looks like the county will be using our driveway to our properties and the parking area as a staging area
for work near our area and maybe other areas nearby.  We’d like some assurance that our driveway and
parking area will be in as good, or better, condition during and after construction and that we also have
clear access to our properties. 

3. 
The “CG”  appears to extend about 25’ west from the back of the current guard rail.  Our steps will get taken out so we need to get a clear
understanding as to how we’re going to get access to our homes during construction.

4. 
What flexibility is there in the design/direction of the stairway?

5. Why do we have to share the access to our stairway with 455?  We’d like our own stairway access much like we’ve on other parts of the trail.
6. 

Will the county will allow us to put our own fence behind, or in place of, the chain link fence?

453+61.87:

1. We will need a gate and an access stairway for this parcel. 
2. Does the CG line account for the difference in property lines between 454+00 and this parcel?

Looking forward to our meeting Thursday afternoon at 3p.

Jeff

Jeff Lum <jefflum1@gmail.com>

Wed 1/18/2017 4:04 PM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;

Cc:Jill Lum <JillSmithLum@gmail.com>;
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Re: John Titcomb Comments on SSDP due by Jan 27

Dear John,
 
Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 
 
Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record.  At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response.  You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.
 
Regards,
 
 
Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527 ​

From: John Titcomb <jtitcomb@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2017 11:27 AM
To: Lindsey Ozbolt
Subject: John Titcomb Comments on SSDP due by Jan 27
 

My comments on the Trail right of way to the Sammamish City Council on 10 Jan 2017:

Yes you have a big mess on your hands, but I think if you have to decide the way to decide it is that 
the County does not own the right of way. That's an ordinary lay person's understanding of a right of way. It's not fee
simple. 

If the railroad were to have left and abandoned it, the ownership of the land would have gone back to the landowners.
Hence everyone's unhappiness with the notion that the County somehow now owns the land.
If the railroad thought they owned it they wouldn't not have quitclaimed it to The Land Conservacy, and that
organization wouldn't have quitclaimed it to the County. They all knew they did not own fee.

In the particular case of the George Davis deed, which has some other flaws than the one I am about to mention, the
record when you are making a Homestead requires you to say under oath whether you have sold any of the property
that you are homesteading, or hypothecated it, or put it to some other uses, and George Davis when he filled out

Lindsey Ozbolt

Thu 1/19/2017 8:13 AM

To:John Titcomb <jtitcomb@gmail.com>;
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those forms said No, he had not. 

It [The railroad right of way deed] was not a fee simple deed. Even though the form back in those days that was
foisted on people to sign here sign here you'll get a railroad, it doesn't mean it was a fee simple ownership that was
being transacted. It was just a surface easement and still is. 

Thanks.

This is available at approximately 1:58 in (one hour 58 mins) at:
https://www.sammamish.us/government/city-council/city-council-meeting-videos/

There are about 2hrs of others' comments ahead of me!

https://www.sammamish.us/government/city-council/city-council-meeting-videos/

